
WHEN A CHILD DIES

The loss of a loved one…particularly a child…is perhaps the greatest loss an individual or family
can experience.  Many overwhelming feelings follow the death of a child.  This grief and sadness
is a natural and normal reaction to an irreplaceable loss.

To better understand why and how our children die, the State of Missouri has implemented the
Child Fatality Review Program.  By reviewing child fatalities, we hope to identify causes and
strategies that will ultimately lead to a reduction, in certain cases, of child fatalities.  Missouri
state law (RSMo 210.192) now requires that any child, birth through age 17, who dies from any
cause, be reported to the coroner/medical examiner.  The coroner/medical examiner is mandated
to follow specific procedures concerning these fatalities.  These include:

•  All sudden, unexplained deaths of infants, from one week to one year, are required to be
autopsied by a certified child-death pathologist.  The most common question for parents,
"Why did our baby die?" can really only be answered by having an autopsy performed.
During an autopsy, the internal organs are examined.  This is done in a professional manner,
so that the dignity of the child is maintained.  The procedure will not prevent having an open
casket at the funeral.  Preliminary results may be available in a few days; however, the final
report may take several weeks.

•  In all other child deaths, the coroner/medical examiner is required to consult with a certified
child-death pathologist regarding the circumstances of death.  In some cases, an autopsy will
be ordered.

•  If the fatality meets certain criteria, the circumstances surrounding the death will be reviewed
by the county Child Fatality Review Program panel.  Facts regarding the death are discussed
by the professionals who serve on the panel.  The represented agencies on the panel have the
responsibility to contribute information that will lead to a more accurate determination of the
cause of death; they also try to identify ways to prevent further deaths from occurring.  All
information is kept confidential.

The Child Fatality Review Program is a true expression of child advocacy.  Like you, we want to
know why the death occurred.  We will do everything we can to explain and help you understand
why.


